
STAFF REPORT 
DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION 
ZONING MEETING 
CITY OF COLUMBUS, OHIO 
MARCH 14, 2019 
 
 
3. APPLICATION: Z18-073 
 Location: 2695 HOLT ROAD (43123), being 43.49± acres located on the 

west side of Holt Road, 465± feet north of Big Run South Road 
(010-255271; Westland Area Commission). 

 Existing Zoning: L-AR-12, Limited Apartment Residential District and CPD, 
Commercial Planned Development District. 

 Request: I, Institutional District (H-35). 
 Proposed Use: Schools. 

Applicant(s):  Mark Waller; c/o Scott Surovjak, Atty.; 250 West Street, Suite 
700; Columbus, OH 4215. 

Property Owner(s): South-Western City Schools; c/o Mark Waller; 3805 Marlane 
Drive; Grove City, OH 43123. 

Planner: Michael Maret; 614-645-2749; mjmaret@columbus.gov 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 

 
o The 43.49± acre site consists of a single parcel developed with a school that was split 

zoned for commercial and apartment development in the CPD, Commercial Planned 
Development and L-AR-12, Limited Apartment Residential districts prior to the 
construction of the school. The applicant proposes the I, Institutional District to develop 
an additional school on the site. 
 

o The site is bordered to the north and west by undeveloped lands in the L-R-2, Limited 
Residential, and M, Manufacturing districts. To the south are undeveloped lands zoned 
L-ARLD, Limited Apartment Residential District, a single-unit dwelling in Prairie 
Township, and church in the R, Rural District. To the east across Holt Road are school 
facilities in Grove City. 

 
o The site is within the planning area of The Westland Plan (1994), which recommends 

“Residential (3-5 units per acre)” uses at this location. Additionally, this site is within an 
area that has early adoption of the new Columbus Citywide Planning Policies (C2P2) 
design guidelines. 
 

o The site is located within the boundaries of the Westland Area Commission, whose 
recommendation is for approval. However, Staff had not received the recommendation 
form at the time this report was finalized. 

 
CITY DEPARTMENTS’ RECOMMENDATION:   Approval. 
 
The requested I, Institutional District would permit school facilities on the site as well as other 
institutional uses. Although the Westland Plan recommends low-density residential for this 
location, staff recognizes that there is an existing school use on the site, and that additional 
associated institutional uses are supportable. 
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